
 
 

 

Newsletter No.16          

                           Friday 14th May 2021   

Dear Parents, 

 

We have been as busy as ever in school these last few weeks and have been honouring the Blessed Virgin Mary who 

the Church dedicates the month of May to. We would like to congratulate the children in Year 4 who have received 

their First Holy Communion and thank all involved for helping to get them prepared for this long awaited event. Also 

congratulations to the children in Year 6 who have been confirmed so far. The rest of Year 6 will not have long to 

wait! 

 

Congratulations to last week’s award winners. The awards were as follows:  
Key Stage One     
The Tidiness Award                       FYW                      Lining Up award         Y1S        
Lunchtime Behaviour Award              Y1S             The Attendance Award  FYB (99%) 
 
This week’s award winner. The awards are as follows: 
Key Stage Two 
The Tidiness Award                     Y5G                               Lining Up award    Y4F 
Lunchtime Behaviour Award       Y3T                              The Attendance Award  Y3T  (99%) 

 

Sacramental Masses 

Sacramental masses for Years 3 and 6 will continue over the next two weekends with COVID restrictions in place. We 

would like to wish all the children well for these masses. Many thanks to the parents for preparing them for these 

Masses, their teachers and also to Miss Harris for all her hard work behind the scenes.  

 

Staff INSET Day 

Please note that school will be closed to children on Monday 7th June 2021 as this has been designated by the MAC as 

a Staff INSET DAY. Children will return to school following their half term break on Tuesday 8th June 2021. 

 

Covid19 Restrictions and the Sunshine Club 
The whole planet has been affected by Coivd19; as a school, staff and community we have also been directly affected 

through infection, the effects of ‘Long Covid’, mental wellbeing, job loss and worse off all, Bereavement. 
The Sunshine Club is opening its lists as much as is possible within the limitations allowed. It is not helpful or 

acceptable for staff to be blamed by parents for ‘causing a year of stress’ or not fitting their child into the club. 
  
“You can please some of the people all of the time, you can please all of the people some of the time, 
but you can't please all of the people all of the time.” Or so said the 15th century monk and poet, John Lydgate. 
  
We have tried to accommodate the wishes of all to best of our abilities. Teachers have even held on to children after 

school to help parents who had struggled to collect their children on time. However, now that we are moving ever so 

closer back to life with less restrictions, from Monday, we expect that all children will be collected at the designated 

time, or charges will occur for the use of the Sunshine Club where Mrs McGrath has indicated that she has the ability 

to accommodate your needs. Any child not collected will be charged accordingly. 
 

Dressing Up Day 
As mentioned in our last newsletter, we delayed our annual World Book Character Dressing Up Day due to the 

Lockdown because we wanted everyone to be able to join in. This half term, we will be having an increased focus on 

reading and the children will have chance to read some of the new books we have purchased this term. These include 



 
 

 

many new story books and a wide range of non-fiction for KS1 as well as class sets of books for KS2, including: The 

Creakers, Skellig, The Explorer, A Boy at the Back of the Class and A Boy Called Hope, to name but a few!  
Our book character Dressing Up Day has been re-scheduled for Friday 28th May – we look forward to seeing your 

costumes!   
 

PTA House Competition 

Please see details below regarding the 2nd PTA competition that is now in its final weeks. Many thanks to our PTA for 

organising the competition to raise money for the children at St Joseph’s. 

 

Toys being brought into school 

Please can you ensure that your child does not bring in any toys or games cards to school. We have had a few children 

bring in ‘bubble poppers’ which are not allowed in school and cause unwanted disruption. Please ensure your child 

only brings in essential items such as reading books or their lunch box etc.  

 

National Book tokens 

Please see below information regarding this scheme. 

 

Crossing Warden Advert 
Please see the advert attached at the end of this newsletter.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cultural Capital for May 

 
Musician of the Month –  Antonio Lucio Vivaldi 
                        
Artist of the Month –  J. M.W. Turner 

 
Word of the Month –  Persistence  

 
Inspirational Person of the Month – George Washington Carver 

 



 
 

 

This Sunday is the 7th Sunday of Easter and also May is the Month of Mary 

 
Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of God 

Mary, Mother of God, Queen of Peace, ask your Son Jesus to give me the gift of peace. Pray for me to peace; peace 

in my heart, peace of mind and of soul, peace in my family, peace with all whom I meet, the peace of Jesus. 

 

I put all my hopes in thee, all my salvation. Receive me as thy servant and cover me with the mantle of thy 

protection, thou the Mother of mercy. 

 

Amen 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

G M O’Hara            Mrs N Hill                                                        Mr J P Lynch 

Executive Principal   Acting Head of School                                    Acting Assistant Principal 

 

 

Dates for your diary May & June 2021 

Saturday 15th May  10:00am Year 3B group 1 First Holy Communion at Holy Trinity Church 

Saturday 15th May 6:00pm Year 6S group 1 Confirmation at Holy Trinity Church 

Sunday 16th May 12:30pm Year 3B group 2 First Holy Communion at Holy Trinity Church 

Saturday 22nd May 10:00am Year 3T group 1 First Holy Communion at Holy Trinity Church 

Saturday 22nd May 6:00pm Year 6S group 2 Confirmation at Holy Trinity Church 

Sunday 23rd May 12:30pm Year 3T group 2 First Holy Communion at Holy Trinity Church 

Friday 28th May All Day Dressing up day for children in school 

Friday 28th May 3:20 Children break up for May half term holiday 

Monday 7th June All Day Staff INSET Day- no children in school 

Tuesday 8th June All Day Children back in school for start of 2nd Summer half term  

Other dates may be added subject to COVID restrictions being lifted. 

Previous newsletters and other information can be found on our School website: www.stjosutton.net 

 

http://www.stjosutton.net/


 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

School Crossing Patrol Warden needed 

Pro Rata £18,562 - £20,493 (Part time £9.75 per hour) 

8hrs per week ï  St Josephôs RC Primary- Tamworth Road 

You will assist at places where children/adults cross roads on their way to and from school (or on their way 
from one part of a school to another) during the prescribed hours, ensuring their safe passage, and will also 
be responsible for reporting any problems encountered to supervisors. 

 

¶ You will need to be caring, reliable and must have good verbal communication skills to enable you 
to communicate effectively with a range of people in differing situations. 

¶ You will need to be available term time mornings and afternoons during the school run. 

¶ All leave must be taken in school holidays. 

¶ Successful applicants will be provided with a uniform and training. 

¶ A Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check will be undertaken. 

 

Application Forms can be completed online: https://www.wmjobs.co.uk/job/68417/school-crossings-
patrol-warden/  

  Vacancies can be found on ‘View all Birmingham City Council Vacancies on WM Jobs Website’. 

 

Any Questions Call School Crossings on 0121 303 7777  

or email:  schoolcrossings@birmingham.gov.uk   

 

 

 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wmjobs.co.uk%2Fjob%2F68417%2Fschool-crossings-patrol-warden%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSally.Hibbs%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C8ec78887f9844a86af5e08d88729e972%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C637407961361899768%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=na54AbbpIdFLEE7e0khyYTeWF%2FVgQRlFhZmPf9wW2XE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wmjobs.co.uk%2Fjob%2F68417%2Fschool-crossings-patrol-warden%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSally.Hibbs%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C8ec78887f9844a86af5e08d88729e972%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C637407961361899768%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=na54AbbpIdFLEE7e0khyYTeWF%2FVgQRlFhZmPf9wW2XE%3D&reserved=0
mailto:schoolcrossings@birmingham.gov.uk

